e e e g e
«wfm“%& el

-
g

Season 1985 -







NOTICE OF MEETING

SOUTH PORT

SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INCORPCRATED

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

SEASON 1985 - 1986

Notice is hereby given that the Twenty Seventh Annual General Meeting of
South Port Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated will be held at the Clubhouse
on Sunday, 1 June 1986 at 11 a.m.

AGENDA

Notice of Meeting.
Apologies.

Confirmation of the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 2 June 1985.
Business arising out of the Minutes.
Correspondence.
Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of the 27th Annual Report.
Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of the 27th Annual Financial
Statements and Treasurer's Report.

8. DMotions of which due notice has been given.

(1) Moved G Hann/M Shead that recommendation be made to 27th Annual
General Meeting of South Port SISC that Life Membership be
conferred on Mrs. June Watt.

(2) Moved G Hann/M Shead that recommendation be made to 27th Annual
General Meeting of South Port SLSC that Life Membership be
conferred on Mr. Tony Horton.

9. Election of Officers for the Season 1986/87.
10. Consideration and Adoption of subscriptions and other amounts payable

by members and officers for Season 1986/87.

11. Determine the maximum amount that the Committee may expend on any one
item for the 1986/87 Season.

12. Consideration of Honoraria and Reimbursement for Season 1986/87.

13. General Business.

NoOUTe W

For and on behalf of the Committee
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NAME, AFFILIATION, OBJECIIVES, COLOURS

NAME
The name of the Club is:-

"THE SCOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INCORPORATED"

AFFITTATTON

The Club is affiliated with the Surf Life Saving Association of Australia
(South Australia State Centre).

OBJECTTVES
The Objectives of the Club are:-

(a) To minimise the loss of life from drowning by providing efficient
life saving patrols and apparatus.

(b) To adopt the gear, drill and handbocks of the Surf Life Saving
Association of Australia, to patrol that portion of Port Noarlunga
Beach, south of the reef to the mouth of the Onkaparinga River or to
be on call within the Municipality of Noarlunga on such days and for
such periods as the Branch shall from time to time determine.

(c) To promote demonstrations and arrange classes of instruction in life
saving.

(d) To obtain facilities for life saving and to assist the Corporation of

the City of Hoarlunga and other Public Bodies in imposing facilities
for bather.

(&) To encourage the physical and social welfare of its members.

(f) To purchase, take on lease, exchange, hire or otherwise acquire and
deal with any real or perscnal property rights or privileges.

(g} To raise funds and borrow monies for the purposes and benefit of the
Club upon such terms and such conditions as may be determined.

COLOURS

ClukColours - Navy Blue, White and Green

Club Badge - A green silhouette of the side elevation of the Standard
Reel, the words "South Port" above and "S.L.S.C." below

in white lettering, superimposed on a navy blue background.
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ASSOCIATIONS INCORPORATION ACT, 1956-1957

GERTIFIGATE OF INCORPORATION OF AN ASSOGIATION

I Hereby Certify that..

..................... SOUOTH..PORT..SURE.. LIFE. SAVINRG. CILUB .INCORPORATED

is incorporated under the provisions of the Associations Incorporation Act,

1956-1957.

Given under my hand and seal at Adelaide, in the State of South Australia,

this 2nd day of. Hay 19 63
(Le8s) e g....gt,..m..lils
wo—tost  otio SPULY  Registrar of Companies

W

BHAECIONER FOR CORPORATE AFFAIRS

-2 MAR 1984



OFFICE BEARERS

SEASCN 1985 ~ 86

PATRON

R Gilbert

VICE PATRON

M Pearce
PRESTIDENT

G Hann

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT

P Xeelan

VICE PRESIDENTS

P Keelan, G A Ellery, A Higgs, L Evans, XK Watt, F Harris, G Stagg, B Moran,
J Smith, C Foord, D Ferrett, B Manning, R Stephens, D Pocock, G Price,

D Mclecd.

CAPTAIN: P Mayo

VICE CAPTALN: D Watt

CHIEF INSTR.: M Shead

BOAT CAPTAIN: M Rudd

BOARD CAPTAIN: J Wright

POWER BOAT CAPTAIN:

GEAR STEWARD: R Willsmore

K Stephens

SECRETARY :
TREASURER:

ASSIST. SECRETARY:

COMPETITION OFFICER:

MEMBERS' REP,:

PUBLICITY OFFICER:

SOCIAL SECRETARY:

CADET SUPERVISOR:

HON. MEDICAL

G Moffat
I Cakebread

OFFICER:

CLUB HOUSE K Watt

DIRECTOR:

DELEGATES 70 S.L.S.A. STATE CENTIRE:
FIRST AID A Higgs

OFFICER:

JUNIOR REP,: I Cakebread

CANTEEN : J Watt

HCN, AUDITOR:

BAR MANAGER:

G Moffat

S Linden
Maureen Shead
I Hodgen

£ Sutherland
R Olesinski

P O'Donohue

P Keelan

M Peacock

R Mayo

T Horton



(S5

MANAGEMENT

Management of the club is vested in the General Committee and is

structured as follows:—

oL

GFENFERAL COMMITTEE

MEETS 2ND TUESDAY EACH MONTH

EXECUTIVE

TO DEAL WITH EMERGENCIES

President

Senior Vice President Captain DECISION TO BE RATIFIED
Secretary Vice Capt. BY COMMITIRE
Treasurer Chief Instr.

Assistant Secretary Boat Capt. PRESIDENT, CAPTAIN
Camp. Officer Board Capt. SECRETARY

Members' Rep. Power Boat Capt.

Publicity Officer Gear Steward

Social Secretary Ciub House

Cadet Supervisor Director SUB COMMITTEES 1985 -86

CANTEEN MANAGEMENT
BAR MANAGEMENT

(AS APPOINTED) MEET AS
REQUIRED

Social Committee

JUNICR CLUB

Junior Representative
appointed to General
Committee




FACTS AND FIGURES

HIGHLIGHTS

No lives were lost at South Port while patrols were on duty.

Fourteen rescues completed - progressive total 350 in 27 years.
Equal 3rd Champion Patrol Competition.

1lst First Aid Competition.
Association Awards total 39.

dth State Championships -~ Moana Beach.
3 bronze medals - Australian Championships Moana Beach.
Clubhouse officially opened 20/10/85.
Alteration of colour allocation to badge and uniform.

Inaugural half Triathlon.

b@ﬂmaarshig

Life Members
Associate
Active Reserve
Active

Cadets

Junior Division

Association Awards

Instructors Certificates
Bronze Medallions

SIS Certificates

Resuscitation Certificates

IRB Bxaminers Certificate

IRB Instructors Certificate

IRB Drivers Certificate

Jet Boat Drivers Certificate
Resuscitation Inst., Certificate
Jet Boat Instructors Certificate
Jet Boat Crewman

Radio Operator

1985/86 1984/85 1983/84

17 16 16
128 111 57
& 11 10
63 97 78
15 25 22
66 &0 108
P 0 piny
1 2 1
9 22 10
10 8 7
15 14 20
1 1 -
2 2 6
- - 1

- 1l

- 2

1 1
o =3 =



Patrols

Total Patrol Hours

Average Patrol Hours
(per member)

Rescues

First Aid Treatments

State Centre Officers

Morris Peacock
Ivan Cakebread
Peter Keelan

Club Competition Coaches

Chris Foord
Bob Mayo

1985 - 1986 1984 - 1985 1983 - 1984
1921 1932.75 1867.25
33 16.5 21.35
14 6 14
34 14 24

Medical Advisor
Junior Secretary
Junior State Team Manager

Boat
March Past

Club Perpetual Trophy Winners 1985 -~ 1986

Captain's Trophy

Most Dedicated Patrol Member

Most Cutstanding Competitor

Trophy Wimmers

Club Champions

Veteran
Oper}
Junicr
Cadet
Iadies

Weekly Swim
Veteran
Senior
Junior
Cadet

Champion Patrol

Kevin Stephens
Kevin Stephens
Sam Peacock

Richard Olesinski
Shane Wooden
Bennett Maxwell
Sam Keelan

Paula Wilson

Chris Foord
Shane Wooden
Tim Peacock
Sam Reelan

J Nearmy
R Atkinson
A Watt

W Stephens
K Stephens
M Day

L, Home



REVIEW CF CLUB ACTIVITIES

SECRETARY'S REPCRT

Ladies and Gentlemen,

I am pleased to present for your consideration and adoption the 27th Annual
Report and Financial Statement of South Port S.L.S.C. Incorporated.

My sumnary of the season's activities is as follows:-
LIFE SAVING

No lives were lost at South Port.
As a testimony to this very important statement is the fact that:-

~ 14 rescues were carried out

- 29 preventative actions were undertaken

-~ 34 cases of first aid occurred

= 1321 patrol hours were completed with average of 33 hours per member.
In addition at the State Championships:-

- Champion Patrol equal 3rd

- First Aid Competition lst.

ASSOCIATICN AWARDS

Thirty nine awards were obtained including 9 Bronze Medallions. This number
appears consistent with the vagavies of each season as can be seen in the
statistics.

This is an area that we should all be aware of and encourage the achievement
of these awards.

COMPETTITION

Fourth at the State Titles at Moana and 3 bronze medals at the Australism
Titles - a creditable effort.

MEMBERSHIP

Membership is down on statistics however I feel that this is due to the more
stringent conditions applying to membership qualifications and payment of fees.

It is worth noting that Active membership is down and if this continues it
will be of major concern to the club.

We are here to be lifesavers - all the rest is just trimmings.

FINANCE

Once more major contrilutors to the finance of the club were the bar and canteen.
The Treasurer's comprehensive report details the situation.

CLUBHCUSE

The club was officially opened by the Minister for Recreation & Sport,

Mr Jack Slater on Sunday 20/10/85. There was a large crowd of officials,
benefactors and supporters in attendance - it was a most successful day. I

believe that this function "opened the eyes" of a number of people to what
we do and what we have achieved.
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FUTURE

The following matters will have to be finalised in the near future.

New Members - New (particularly active) members should be encouraged. The
basis of lifesaving is the patrolling member on the beach -
without this person there is, in my opinion, no purpose for a
club to exist,
We live on public support and government funding on the basis
that we hold ourselves out to be proficient at saving lives.
This must be maintained,

Bronze - The Bronze ifedallion is the most important award of Surf Life
Medallion Saving.
Winners I feel that we should endeavour to ensure that all who obtain

the Bronze Medallion should be honoured at a function and
presented with a T shirt suitably printed which is given only
to Bronze Madallion holders.

Constitution -The club Constitution is due to be overhauled.

and To be done properly it will need to take into consideration

Administration not only the conditions of a surf club but also the Licencing
Act, Incorporated Associates Act, to name just two. It should
also be checked and verified by a Solicitor to test its
effectiveness and validity.

Administration of any organisation is one of the major
contributors to its success. I have heard comments about the
necessity to consider more and more paid workers for the
S.L.S.A. and also in clubs. While I can see the merit in this
to some degree at National Council or State Centre, I question
whether it is the right way to go.
T feel that the answer is not to pay some people to do more
work but to spread the work through more (voluntary) members.
South Port should consider co-opting or appointing (non
committee) assistants to various club officials so that the
work load can be spread and those'that help obtain experience.

Club Work ~ There are 295 members in South Port (including Juniors).
Besides patrols, the following regular work is required
- canteen
-~ bar
- cleaning club
- agsistance in setting up and taking down at surf carnivals
to name just the basics. :
The surf season goes for about 20-24 weeks. Tt is obvious that
there is more than ample person power to help once a season.
ILet's read the newsletter and get here and help.

Water and - The reticulation systems for water and electricity will have to
Electricity be amended next season.
I suggest that an approach be made for any recreation grants
etc. that may be available to fund this important work.

APPRECTATION

I would like to record the club's appreciation of the magnificent donation of
the club Honour Board and Trophy Case by Tony and Josie HORTON.

Thank you both. It was an outstanding contribution.
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THANK YOU

As Secretary I come in contact with most members and the majority of them
have been helpful to me. I would however like to mention the following

people:
Mick and Maureen Shead for getting all the club records straight and

applications processed.

Tony Horton for sorting out the licencing provisions and laws that apply.
Thanks.
CONCLUSICN
I feel that it has been a good season for learning for a lot of us.

I am sure that those that joined the committee for the first time learned
quite a lot both positive and negative but all to their advantage.

Next season will see a lot of changes in various committee positions, this T
feel is healthy for new blood is a good thing.

We must however never lose sight of the ideal of surf life saving - it is a
mnigue organisation that begain in Australia - the Australian Surf Lifesaver
quite rightly is highly respected throughout the country and the land.

We should always remember the obligations and advantages of belonging.

GECFF MOFFAT

WHAT THE CLUB IS REALLY HERE IFOR.
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Season 1985-86 although very eventful has not been as fruitful or rewarding
as one could have expected. Perhaps we can put it down to the fact that with
the building project campleted there is no longer a challenge; - nothing could
be further from the truth. We have only just begun. These magnificent club
rooms are here for ALL members to use and enjoy.

The Junior Division after a slow start finished the year quite creditably.
To all members who gained awards or campeted at carnivals my congratulations.

Special mention must be made at this time of the achievements of Sam Peacock
at both State and National level. He is a credit to himself and to SOUTH PORT.

The co~hosting of the Aussie Titles was an experience those who assisted will
remember for a lifetime. To all these people who helped including those who
kept the home beach running; Well done. To the committee who helped me
blunder my way through this my inaugural year as your President, my sincere
thanks.

The efforts of our untiring money raisers must be applauded with June and Tony
leading the way in the pay the mortgage stakes.

ILastly my heart felt thanks to you all for allowing me the honour of serving
this past year as your President.

GEORGE W. HANN,

il

HODGY AND JOHMNO ~ UP & OVER
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CAPTATN'S REPORT

'A difficult year it will be" was the warning as I accepted the position of
Captain for this Season, 85-86. As was the case, but interesting also, some
aspects were disappointing, others better than expected.

Patrols, the main function of any surf club, worked reasonably well. With a
reduced patrolling strength and introduction of personal patrol obligaticns
on a National basis, saw a substantial increase in the average number of
hours spent on the beach by our members. A return to the single roster
afternoon patrols appeared to work fairly well, absenteeism being reduced
compared to last season. One unfortunate trend did appear however, certain
members had to 'cram' doing their hours prior to the closing date for entry
into the Aussies and States, then neglecting their patrols for the rest of
the season.

Thanks must be extended to John Nearmy and his troops in the carnival patrol,
the commitment was exceptional, the average muber of hours by this group was
in excess of 70 hours each for the season. Well done.

Competition this year provided a mixed bag., Our small group of juniors and cadets
proved themselves as the best group that any club could wish to have, they

gave their most all season. Our Open ranks unfortunately continued to thin

and of course the Boaties were at the other end of the beach going their hardest!

The most outstanding performance must be that of Sam Peacock, State Titles Gold
in Cadet Iron Man, Run Swim Run, Surf Race and Malibu. He also teamed up with
Sam Keelan and Keith Rowlings in the Cadet Malibu and Ski Relays being
victorious in both events. This was on top of his National Junior Titles
effort in January. Mention must be made of the performance by Gavin Steel

in the State Titles, successfully defending his Junior Iron Man Title and
gaining three other gold medals on the day. Many other juniors and cadets
performed well at the State Titles and they must all be congratulated for their
effort. Special mention must also be made of Tim Peacock who competed
consistently all year and was selected in the State Team.

Our junior craft competitors again proved themselves at the Australian
Championships. Bronze medals were gained by David Pummeroy in the Junior Ski
and the Steel/Liptak combination in the Junior Double Ski.

The club again proved its strength in March Past repeating last year's
performance of first and third in the State Titles, and the dedication of the
team was again rewarded by gaining a bronze medal in the Australian Championships
for the second year in succession. According to some, unlucky not to do better.

Co-hosting the Australian Championships was another major task the club had to
meet in addition to conducting three carnivals and our inaugural triathlon.
Thanks must go to all members who contributed to the conducting of these events.

Special thanks must go to Andy Higgs and John Parker of St. Johns who prepared
our First Aid teams this year. Our team of Anita Higgs and Sue Stewart

broke Seacliff's five year hold on this Championship. Also later in the season
our patrols were tested to the full when they became involved in varied
similated accidents. Those involved enjoyed the experience and I hope that
this 'First Ald Training' becomes a regular feature for all patrols next year.

In concluding I would like to thank all those people who have helped me
throughout the season, it has been an enjoyable experience but unfortunately

I cannot stand for this position next year due to work commitments (being
transferred interstate). I must impress that persons standing for any position
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next year must realise the importance of that position and devote the

appropriate time to fulfilling that task.

Good luck in 86/87.

PHIL MAYQ
CLUB CAPTAIN

SWEEP EXTRAORDIMAIRE - SNAKE
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VICE CAPTATN'S REPORT

1985~86 was a much improved season for South Port in the patrolling area.
I decided to go back to the old method of patrolling instead of shifts and
it certainly paid off. People missing patrols was cut down to half and
there were less patrols to do.

A special thank you rust go to Vintage Cellars at Morphett Vale for their
kind donation of over $400 to buy 30 shorts and 30 t-shirts to use as patrol
wiforms. I must stress to all members to look after this patrol dress, it
is required to be worn on patrol because it was the area that we lost a lot
of points in the State PATROL EFFICIENCY AWARD. I must also thank my mum

for washing the patrol uniforms after each weekend and labelling them as well,

The beach was patrxolled for a total of 1921 hours at an average of 33 hours
per person.

We corpleted 14 Resuces.

Guided 29 people to safety.

Had 30 MINOR cases of First Aid.
Had 4 MAJOR cases of First Aid.

T would like to congratulate Kevin Stephens on his 131 Hours, also M. Day 105
(another good patrolling season again, well done Martin). And well done to
John Nearmy on his 84 hours.

To finish off with, I would like to thank all patrolling members for their
attendance through the season of 85/86.

DAVID WATT

JOE FROM VINTAGE CELLARS AND THE CREW



CHIEF INSTRUCIOR'S REPORT

Normally the group of Juniors that we train in the late winter months provides
an adequate influx of new Senior members but this year that total was so small
that we scrambled all throughout the season to build our mumbers by processing
a seemingly endless stream of mini-squads and even then our Bronze Medallion
tally was half of last year's total. This situation was caused by the
unfortunate shump in Junior mumbers and the Club must either reverse this
trend or mount an effective campaign to recruit Senior personnel.

I thank the I.R.B. crews for their support in the preparation and presentation
of candidates and I congratulate all of those who worked so hard to achieve
their various awards. Your well earned successes make the effort worthwhile.
My only regret for this year is that there just aren't enough Bronze Medallions
for comfort.

RICARDO MID COAST TRIATHLON

Because of our sketchy knowledge of the Triathlon scene our decision to organise .
the inaugural Ricardo Mid Coast Triathlon could be seen as foolhardy or overly
ambitious but once it was entered on their calendars of events we were
committaed {or should that be "trapped"). We worked closely with the Triathlon
Association, the Road Runners and Road Racers clubs, they provided equipment,
manpower and invaluable expertise to operate the run and cycle sections which
left us the swim, the interchange area and overall control of the day.

We then contacted the Noarlunga Council, the Police and St. Johns to find.a
pandoras box of goodwill and assistance. The Council bitumised a footpath,
repaired walkways, closed a road and provided signs, barriers and bunting as
required while the Police manned the potential dangers "stop" sign intersections
at Weatherald Tce., Maslins and Aldinga to ga.ve the cyclists preference wherever
oossible and the St. Johns set up their base in our car park and then provided
mobile cover in all areas. The co-operation of these three groups was
outstanding, freely given and very sincerely appreciated, especially as none
had any financial interest in the procedures.

The result of all of this activity left us only the provision of water cover
for the swim and when the S.L.S.A. supplemented the I.R.B, flptilla with

both jet boats it looked like a classic overkill for safety but the conditions
of the day forced us to move behind the dubious shelter of the Noarlunga reef
and all safety craft stayed busy throughout the swim.

In retrospect, our decision to run the first half triathlon in South Australia
at that particular time proved fortunate, we were well supported by local and
interstate entries and once the pain had subsided favourable comments on the
ocourse and organisation came freely. Our only possible detraction this year
was the decision to operate on a non-profit basis as an experiment. Now we
know the pitfalls we will certainly remedy that without taking anything away
from the participants next year.

MICK SHEAD
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BOAT REPORT

This season has seen a marked improvement within the boat area with the 'A’
crew making most finals and achieving a 3xd at the Christies Carnival.

The Reserve crew although having difficulty holding a full crew together, made
it to semi finals. With a few more dedicated rowers we should have a stronger
crew next season. The 'C' crew had a very good season making most finals and

gaining placings during the later half of the season.

Many thanks must go to the older chaps who decided that they were not "over the
hill" as many pecple thought and gained points for the club in the Veteran boat
race.

Next season will see a higher achievement by all crews with dedicated winter
training, sandhill (torture track) runs and work outs on the new gym equipment.
Thanks to Chris "Dollar" Foord for the organising and setting up of the surf
club gym which should prove to ke an asset to all club members now and in the
future.

Thanks to all crew menbers:—

IIA" CR]E'W IFBII CREW

C Foord (Dollar) D Perrett (Snake)

R Pumneroy (Fletcher) J Hall (Hally)

M Rudd (Rambo) Me! M Reis (Cadbury)

M Ichse (Crabs) P O'Donohue {Mork)

R Baxter (Billy) M Boener (Clause)
M Little
D Watt (Wally)

"C" CREW Gavin (From Darwin)
P May (C.C.)

D Ferrett

R Olesinski (Olly)

J Jones (Beaker) VETERAN CREW

M Gluis (Glue)

B Sutherland (Poo) D Ferrstt

C Foord {(Dollar)
R Olesinski

S Linden

R Pummeroy (Snr.)
R Mayo

B Dixon (Dicko)

and anvbody who rowed that I may have forgotten and to anybedy who gave
assistance to the Boaties.

Thank you very much.

MALCOIM (RAMBO) RUDD
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POWER CRAFT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

The South Port Power Craft team once again continued their high class service
to this Club. The I.R.B. drivers and crews put in a total of 356% hours in
the boat this year, a monumental effort. During this time they performed 22
preventative actions and 3 rescues (1l craft rescue and 2 swinmers).

Training for I.R.B. awards commenced in early June 1985 and finally after

6 months of training and some good and bad luck at times, we achieved 3 new
awards. Congratulations to Tony Dawson (I.R.B. driver), Martin Day (I.R.B.
crew) and Kevin Stephens (I.R.B. instructor). Our greatest loss for the season
was Ray Willsmore who unfortunately broke his foot during training and was
unable to obtain his award.

This year for the first time we had an I.R.B, patrol roster separate from the
patrol roster. This system worked well but next year I would like to have
enough qualified drivers to put 2 drivers on each patrol. There are only 12
gqualified peiple in the club of which 5 were rostered to the patrols. Thanks
to Leonie Stephens, Natalie Parks, Peter Sutton and Robin Atkinson for helping
me on these patrols. Thanks to the other 28 people in the club who went out
and either crewed or drove with these people. Maybe some of you could become
qualified next season.

This season S.L.S.A. decided to have I.R.B. competitions in this State.

This enables the I.R.B. drivers and crews to keep up to date in rescue
operations and maintain a high standard of I.R.B. operation in the club. The
results of the competition at Moana on 20th April show that we are up with the
rest of the Snate in I.R.B. operations. Congratulations to the I.R.B. drivers
who ocompeted in this competition.

Finally I would like to thank all the people who helped me keep the I.R.B.

going this year. Firstly, the I.R.B. drivers and crews for keeping the boat

on patrol for every patrol this year. Secondly, to the patrols for assisting
us in carrying the boat up and down the beach for each patrol. Without you

we would not be able to patrol the beach. Thirdly, thanks to the Stagg brothers
for their assistance with boat maintenance and finally, thanks to Bob, Wally
and everybody at Adelaide Outboard Service for keeping the motor in top
condition this year.

Thanks again to everyone and remember I.R.B. training for awards commences
38th June.

I.R.B. HOURS 13985/86 SEAS(N

K Stephens 75 hours M Parsons 1 hour

J Nearmy 23 hours M Day 72% hours

N Parks 26 hours A Dawscn 49 3/4 hours
J Wright 3/4 hour S Linden 3 3/4 hours
L Stephens 16 3/4 hours P Sutton 22 hours

I, Esrne 2 3/4 hours R Atkinson 5% hours

KLVIN STEPHENS



19.

COMPETITION OFFICER'S REPORT

With the 1985/86 season all but camplete in the competition arena, South Port
has once again put in commendable performances.

The pinnacle of competition ocnce again was the Australian Championships held
at Moana Beach in late March. South Port acquitted itself well collecting

3 bronze medals with the congratulations going to Bob Mayo and his March Past
tribe, Gavin Steel and Danny Liptak (Junior Double Ski) and David Pummeroy
(Junior Single ski) for these top performances. Many other fine performances
were put in over the championships by club competitors in all areas covering
first aid, beach, swim, ski, board and boat events. More hard training and
better luck next year!

A creditable 4th position was obtained at the State Titles, although not as
high up as previous years we were still right up there fighting it out like a
top club should. Once again all competitors put in their best performances
for the club.

Overall, campetition wise South Port proved itself to be a top competition club
again. Campeting in all facets of the Surf Lifesaving movement, whether it be
a surf carnival, first aid campetition, board riding competition, patrol
competition or a rubber duck campstition to mention a few.

Here's looking to next season where with a bit of continued dedication and hard
training we can put South Port back up on top, where WE belong.

IAN HODGEN
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PUBLICITY REPORT

Season 1985-86 saw South Port gain large interstate coverage through the
club co-hosting the Moana Natiocnal Titles.

On the domestic front, the monthly "South Port Snippets" ensured that club
members were advised of what was happening around the club.

I feel this aspect of club communication is paramount in keeping members in
touch with Committee decisions, social activities and all other aspects of
surf life saving in general.

The club again gained high public exposure in being involved with the
Colonnades Christmas Parade. Next year hopefully we could dress the boat up
a bit more and with a bit of effort possibly win prizes donated by the Centre.

The "Southern Times" was used fairly regularly to pramote club activities and
hopefully next season an improved flow of information will pro:;ect to the
southern surfing public what the club is all about.

Thank you again for allowing me to represent this great club through the
position of Publicity Officer.

R OLESINSKI (OLLY)

GEORGE AND OLLY WITH THE AEROGARD BOYS
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SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT

Our past season has been a year of most interesting events. With the club
co-hosting the Aussie Titles we have seen the coming and going of a very busy
Season.

With that in mind we quickly review the social calendar, its successes and
its failings for the past 85-86 seaszon.

Sat. 31lst Aug, Fancy Dress Show. Even Spiderman was there,

Sat., 28th Sept. VFL Footy Grand Final Show.

Sat. 28th Sept. Mr S.A. Beach Girl Quest.

Betty Boat Banger show us vour stuff.

Sun. 29th Sept. Family Day - Car Rally and Picnic.

Thank you again Bob Pumeroy for the lovely Trophy won by
Biffo and Allison Hann.

Sun. 10th Oct. Grand Club COpening and we give tribute to one of the clubbie
greats, Geoffrey 'Pregpo' Price.

Sat. 2nd Nov. Diko's Bonfire night. A great night for the family with
gocd soout Brian 'Dicko' Dimon making the evening a circus
carnival with his incredible flare.

Sat. Sth Nowv. Pyjama Party. It's surprising to se: how many people
actually do wear their birthday suits to bed.

Sat. 23rd Nov. Colonnades Christmas Pageant.

Sat. 15th Dec. Santa lobs at South Port.

Sat. 22nd Dec. S.A.'s first % Triathlon at South Port.

New Year's Eve. Great Wight.

8th Feb. Club Championships.

Sun. 23rd March Aussie Titles Show - standing room only.

Sun. 20th April Presentation Day.

Sat. 3lst May Club Dinner - Lindy lodge Motel.

Sun. lst June A.G.M. Hello There.

Sat. 25th June Ch Ch Bucks Night, still due.

Some of the shows were great successes while others were poorly attended.

The Social Committee will make moves this coming year to maximise attendances
at club functions not only for the enjoyment of the members but also for this
unit of the Club's Committee to reach its full fund raising capacity.

Be ready and take an active part in the exciting events coming this season.
There will be lots of Ol' favourites and lots of new ideas so you get the
most out of every function.
All the best for the season.

PAUL (MORK) O'DCNCHUE

MORK ~ OUR SOCTAL DISORGANTSER
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JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE'S REPORT

The 1985/86 year has been a year of difficulties and hard work by the
members of Junior Management Committee.

It is an annual complaint and was evident again - lack of support — by all,
parents, seniors and the junior members.

We are a club that can go far with a little effort from all, improvements will
come with assistance, so let's put our future lifesavers in the forefront of
our effort for 1986/87.

Many high points have been experienced, but the shining example to all up
and coming lifesavers must surely be the effort of Sam Peacock. His efforts
no doubt have been recognised in other sections of this report. Again, well
done!

A thank you must go to Bob Mayo for bringing our March Past team to a medal
winning level at the State Titles. His effort is most appreciated by the
members of the teams.

Finally a thank you to all committee members and assisting parents for their
efforts during the past season; they have not gone unnoticed.

IVAN CAFEBREAD

KIDS IN TRAINING
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CLUB HOUSE DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Well it has been a busy year around the Club House, 3 Carnivals and a
Triathlon all in six weeks. We had many pleasing words said about our Club
House and facilities (samething to be proud of). Cleaning is still a big job,
but I find more members are coming forward to help. Many thanks to a small
band of dedicated fellows who clean every Monday night. (KEVIN, WARREN
STEPHENS, THE DAY BOYS, TONY HORTON).

Kindly donated to the club by Tony and Josie Horton were the Honour Board and
Trophy Cabinet. They have been suitably placed in the club. The Penants and
Trophies which have been placed on the walls have made the Club Rooms look
more like a Life Saving Club.

The attitude towards the club has greatly improved through more pride and
general awareness.

A good source of income has been provided by a good use of many functions held
in the club. Iatest addition to the club is in the purchase of gym gear for
the training area.

This is using the club as it should be, ALL YEAR THROUGH.

Once again I have enjoyed the past season in this fine club, through the
improving attitude of my fellow members.

KEVIN WATT

T SHAGS HAVE ARRIVED
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CADE'T SUPERVISOR'S REPORT

After gaining 9 first year cadets to the South Port Cadet Competition Team
last season (1984/85), it was disappointing to only have 3 out of 8 second
year cadets and 2 out of 7 first year cadets compete on a regular basis at
this season's carnivals.

However, all cadets, both first and second year attended diligently and
enthusiastically to all duties asked of them, including patrols and competition.

This season saw the following cadets registered.

2nd Year Cadets 1st Year Cadets
Sam Peacock Terry Button
Sam Keelan Simon Pattersan
Keith Rowling Andrew Day
Paula Wilson Rym Symonds
Rachael Combes Mark Willsmore
Gaynor Muscroft Mark Hanmn
Anita Higgs QOliver Mallee

CLUB CHAMPICNSHIPS

All cadets who competed in our Club Championships showed good sportsmanship
and gave their best.

STATE CHAMPICNSHIPS

As agroup (small as it was) South Port cadets gave an outstanding performance
at the 1985/86 South Australian Championships with places being gained in -

Iron Man

Run Swim Run
Surf Swim
Ski

Ski Relay
Malibu
Malibu Relay

Well done to all campetition cadets for your efforts and willingness to give it
your best shot.

AUSTRALIAN CHAMPICONSHIPS

Although reasonably uneventful in the winners circle, our cadets competed well ~
and made it through several heats. Hopefully, next year in Perth we will be
more successful,. although much experience was gained for us at Moana this season.

To all cadets, WELL DQONE - the season was most interesting and enjoyable.

In closing, a word to the outgoing cadets. Carry on and obtain your Bronze
Medallion and stay with the Movement becoming proficient lifesavers.

To the incoming cadets, welcome, and may the coming season 1986/87 be
enjoyable to you all.

PETER KEELAN
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CANTEEN REPORT

Approximate takings $15,300.

Many thanks to members who gave their all in the Canteen at our 3 Carnivals.
Hopefully we'll get you back in 1986/87. The club is putting in for 3
Carnivals and Senior States and our triathlon so we're in for another busy
year. We badly need the money and Carnivals bring it in.

Help this year in the Canteen was just about zero. Thanks to those who did
help. Especially Kathy, many many thanks for your continuing effort nearly
every weekend. Even you fellas can help serve, it's everyone's club.

Besides the bar, it is about the only way we can work together to pay our loans.
See you next seasoi.

JUNE (THE DRAGON) WATT

I would like to thank June Watt for her personal presentation to myself for
services rendered in the Canteen over the last four seasons.

The Canteen is an important part of the club, in as much that much needed funds
are raised through sales therein.

We need helpers, so if you can give a small amount of your time next season
please let June or myself know.

Serving in the Canteen is a great way of meeting all the members and getting
to know them.

KATHY RULDD

OUR MAN FROM MITSUBTSHT
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BAR MANAGER'S REPCORT

Tt is a pleasure to furnish a Manager's Report.

As a Bar Manager it is very easy to make enemies but more enjoyable to make
so many friends. It is of course necessary to be flexible.  This I have
tried to do. It is a very demanding job but a very enjoyvable one.

Some members I believe try to break the rules. AllL I can say to these members
is that we are a Licenced Club and we are subject to rules and by laws but we
try to be flexible. (Think of other members).

Other than that, without the support from the members my job would be very harc
Behind the scenes there iz a good crew, nemely George Hann, Bob Mayo, Geoff
Price, Geoff Moffat, Kevin Watt, Mick Shead, Philip Mayo and many many more.

In the cleaning of the club which was very poorly attended, Kevin and Warren
Stephens and Young Day were the back bone of this task. Without these members
the club would not hs a pleasure to come to.

Without club members this part of the Club would not succeed. Please look at
your efforts in the Treasurer's Report and pat yourselves on the back. Good
on you. Keep it up.

I really enjoy this job and hope that you see fit to reappoint me as Bar
Manager for the coming year.

TCNY HORTON

KATH AND TONY HAVING A WELL EARNED BRE}AK )



DCNORS AND HELP
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It is encouraging to know that we get such wonderful support from the
following pecple and organisations. Please accept a sincere thank you.

Myles Pearce

Wallis Drive-Ins
Brian Steel
Mitsubishi Motors
Qantas

Holdfast Hotel

Sanyo

Colonnades Newsagency
Eurcope Food Co.

Mexrv Riches
Wreckair

Peter Sutton

Terry Smallwood
Advertiser
Colonnades Tavern

M F Patterson

Fitch the Rubber Man

Cuttings Bakery Christies Beach

Hairmart
Red Tulip
SAFM
Vest End
Coca Ccla
J Baker
i1 Hunt

Samuel Taylor (Aeroguard)

Annex Auxiliary

Myers
Pasadena Meat Store (Brian Dixon)
Georgie Wyness

HMessengar

Reynella Shopping Centre

fungry Jacks

Vintage Cellars Reynella Shopping Centre
Reymel

John Frayne

Shell Service Station Port Noarlunga
Foxwear

Fitness Forum

Pizza Hut

Isas

Hills Industries Ltd

Ramset

Panda Video

S5.W. Constructions

Edgell

Philcox Timber Trading

Ansett

Geoff Price

Thaxted Park Golf Club

G J Brown

Noarlunga Rotary

Jack Barber

Comonwealth Govermment Gear Grant

If for any reason I have missed somsone, please accept my apologies.

Your support is greatly appreciated.

| COLOYNADES CHRISTMAS PARADE
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STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS

Moana Beach March 8/9 - Overall position 4th

CHAMPICN PATROL

FIRST ATD COMPETTTION

VETERAN

Surf Race

3. D Brady
Surf Ski

3. 5. Linden

Long Board
3. D. Brady

JUNIOR

Surf ski

1. G. Steel
2. D. Pummeroy
3. B. Maywell
Iron Man

1. G. Steel
2. R. Wyness

Board Riding

l. R. Baxter

Ski Relaz

1. South Port "a"
2. South Port "B"

Double Ski

1. G. Steel/D. Liptak

lst A HIGGS/S STEWART

SENIOR
Surf Ski

2. 5. Wooden

Double Ski

1. S. Wooden/I. Rowlings

Ski Relay
2. South Port

CADET

Run/Swim/Run

1. 8. Peacock
Surf Ski
3. K. Rowlings

Malibu Relay

1. South Port

Malibu

1. 8. Peacock
Tron Man

l. 8. Peacock
2. 8. Keelan

Surf Race

3. D. Pumweroy/R. Wynessl. S. Peacock

Surf Belt
2. M. Peacock
Surf Race

2. T. Peacock

Ski Relay
1. South Port

3rd Equal with West Beach and Grange

MIXED

Mixed Double Ski

2. D, Donnell/S. Wooden
3. J. Patterson/G. Steel

MARCH PAST

l. South pPort "a"
2. South pPort "B"



AUSTRALIAN CHAMPICNSHIPS

YEAR

1978
1979

1980

1981

1982

1983

1984

1985

1986

VENUE

Kingscliff, NSW

Trigg Island, WA

Maroochydore, QLD

Wanda, NSW

Moana, SA

Clifton Beach, TAS

Rurrawa Beach, QID.

Pt. Leo, VIC

Moana, SA

EVENT

Cadet Single ski

Cadet Malibu
Junior Iron Man

Junior Double Ski
Open Single ski
Open Double Ski
Junior Single Ski
Open Ski Relay
Cadet Malibu
Cadet Single Ski
Open Double Ski
Junior Single Ski
Junior Iron Man
Cadet Ski

Ski Relay

Double Ski
Junior Ski

Junior Double Ski

Open Ski Relay

Junior Double Ski

Junior Single Ski
Open Ski Relay

March Past

Junior Double Ski

Junior Single Ski
March Past

29.

NAME
3rd Scott Wooden

2nd Ian Hodgen
3rd Scott Wooden

1st Scott Wooden
Tan Hodgen

1st Mark Wooden

2nd Mark Wooden/
Shane Wooden

3rd Scott Wooden

1st Mark Wooden/
Shane Wooden/
Scott Wooden
1st Andrew Peacock
2nd Andrew Peacock
2nd Mark Wooden/
Shane Wooden
3rd Tan Hodgen

1lst D. Goldsworthy
lst David Pummeroy
3rd Mark Wooden/
Shane Wooden/
Scott Wooden
3rd Mark Wooden/
Shane Wooden
3rd Ian Rowling

lst David Pummeroy/
Tan Rowling

3rd Mark Wooden/
Shane Wooden
Scott Wooden

1st David Pumeroy/
Ian Rowling

3rd David Pummeroy

3rd Mark Wooden/
Shane Wooden/
Scott Wooden

3rd D Gardner/F Harris/
D Watt/J Mallee/
D Brady/G Moffat/
M Copley/T Harris/
D Stewart/B Dixon
P Sutton/J Marks

3rd Gavin Steel/
Danny Liptak

3rd David Pummeroy

3rd D Gardner/F Harris/
J Lenthall/J Mallee
D Brady/G Moffat/
M Copley/T Harris/
D Stewart/B Dixon/
J Hall/J Marks
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FOUNDATION MEMBERS

G A CORNWELL C E HANN
G C R PRICE M L ELLIOFT
F M HARRIS R A EDGE
A C HARRIS G M ELLERY
G W HANN G W HANN
LIFE MEMBERS
L EVANS G PRICE K VATT G FERREIT
C GIBECNS J SMITH G HANN D ATEXANDER
Y STEPHENS D MCLEOD C FOORD P WOODEN
R MAYO A HIGGS M SHEAD S BINKS

M WOODEN



